STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

Inter-Department Communication

DATE: February 12,2013
AT (OFFICE): NHPUC
S
FROM:  Al-Azad Igbal
Utility Analyst III

SUBJECT: DM 12-115 Application of Easy Energy for Registration as a Comp@tativéT%?
Electric Power Supplier (CEPS); Staff’s Recommendation to cl e\the S
docket

TO: Debra A. Howland
Executive Director

On May 1, 2012, the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (Commission)
received an application from Easy Energy of Massachusetts, LLC (Easy Energy) for
registration as a Competitive Electric Power Supplier (CEPS). Easy Energy’s application
did not include any proof of financial surety or statements from each utility with which
the applicant intends to do business as a CEPS indicating that the applicant has complied
with the training and testing requirements for electronic data interchange (EDI), which
are required pursuant to Puc 2003.01. On June 29, 2012, Staff sent a letter requesting
that Easy Energy address the deficiencies within 30 days. Easy Energy did not meet the
deadline, and Staff has had subsequent communications with the applicant to inquire
about the status of its application. Based on the most recent discussion, the applicant has
indicated that it is no longer interested in proceeding with the application. Therefore,
Staff recommends that the Commission close the docket.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.



